
 
8 September 2023 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Many thanks to all of you for your support in ensuring you son/daughter has made such a positive start to the 
new term in respect of our uniform and appearance expectations. 
 
It is important though that we build on this positive start so please see below for key information as we go into 
the weekend. 
 
Uniform Adaptations 
Further to my communication earlier this week, it is expected that temperatures will be dropping as students 
return to school on Monday.  To that end, all students should return to school on Monday 11th September in full 
uniform including blazers and wearing opaque black tights with skirts. 
 
Jewellery and Piercings 
We have had a small number of students that have repeatedly worn multiple items of jewellery on their return to 
school. Students should be aware that from Monday 11th September, if a student chooses to wear these items, 
they will be confiscated on arrival to school. 
 
Similarly, if a student attends school wearing multiple earrings or a nose piercing, they will be asked to remove 
them, and the items will be confiscated. 
 
All confiscated items will be safely stored and returned to the students at the end of the day.  Please find below 
a reminder of our appearance expectations. 

 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Yours sincerely 
I Brown 

 

Mr I Brown 
Deputy Headteacher 


